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MEMORIES 

My husband’s parents, Albert and Dorrie 
Shipton purchased Lot 124 Queen Mary St 
Callala Beach in November 1955 .My first 
memories of Callala were in January 1956, 
when my husband Bert, myself and our two 
small boys camped on the block in Queen 

Mary Street. There were not many houses built in Callala at that time.  
 
The beach was unbelievable. The sand flies were vicious and fresh 
water had to be collected from a spear point in the Parkes Crescent 
reserve. 
 
My in-laws built the third house in Callala Beach in 1957. Transport 
was difficult in those days. The road in from the Culburra road was a 
track that wound around the trees, making it difficult to bring build-
ing materials in. The first Post Office shop was at Callala Bay near 
the boat ramp. 
 
Albert and Dorrie were foundation members of the Progress Associa-
tion and helped build the original Progress Hall. Dorrie was always a 
keen gardener and met the challenge at Callala and she won a section 
of the district gardening competition. 
 
The Jones family started the first shop in the front of their house on 
Parkes Crescent. They would take orders for bread, milk and meat 
and we would collect the goods later in the day. Petrol was supplied 
from bowsers at the front of the shop. Continued page 10 
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 FROM THE PRESIDENT  

     
 Thanks to all those who attended our ‘Saturday Meeting’ on November 
2nd. The meeting attracted quite a good crowd with 30 people attending 
plus our guest speaker Kelywn White from the NSW Rural Fire Service.  
There were quite a few new faces and I think we achieved our aim of pro-
viding an opportunity for those who only get to Callala on the weekends to 
have their say and meet the regulars.   
 This was our first meeting utilising our two new ‘Surface’ tablet/laptops 
and the data projector and screen. Of course to everyone’s amusement 
there was the usual technical hitch when Fiona tried to display her well 
organised correspondence list, however, overall the technology worked 
well and we will be using it more in the future to help liven up the meet-
ings.  
 At our next meeting on the 9th December we will be showing a slide show 
put together by Sheila Shipton on her experience with the RAN review in 
Jervis Bay. It is quite beautiful and fun so we hope to see you there. Don’t 
forget about our fund raising FAMILY DISCO on the 11th January  5pm 
at the Callala Beach Progress Hall.         Greg Westlake 
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Salute´ 
CALLALA BEACH  

PIZZERIA & RESTAURANT 
  

AUTHENTIC ITALIAN 
 

Dine in or 
Take away 

 
 

Shop1,  
Parkes  

Crescent,  
Callala Beach 

Open Wednesday to Sunday 6pm to late. 
School Holidays  7 days a week 

Phone  44465191 
 

 
 
 

LADIES FASHION AND 
 ACCESSORIES  SIZES 8-24 

Shop 2, 
161-163 Prince Edward Ave, 
CULBURRA    Ph.  4447-3550  
Trading hours 
Monday 9am to 1pm 
Tuesday 9am to 5pm 
Wednesday to Friday 9am to 5pm 
Saturday 9am to 3pm 
Sunday 9am to 2pm 
Open every day School Holidays 
After hours by appointment only 

Eftpos and Layby Available  

By The Beach Café and Takeaway 
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WHAT HAPPENED AT THE NOVEMBER 
CBPA MEETING? 

Present: Greg Westlake, Liz Westlake, Fiona Phillips,  
R. Hannan, Fiona Smith, Trevor Smith, R Cohen, A Cohen, 
V Kavcic, Bev Horden, Graham Horden, Kristy James, Sarah 
James, Richard Hannan, Lyn Giudetti, Dorothy Spratt, Dave 
Lawther, Bruce and Bette Lake, Dawn Lynch, Peter Reed, Lois Baldwin, Allan 
Baldwin, Kelwyn White, Lynnette Ruus, Warren Brid, David Jones. Apologies: 
Shirley Clarke, Lloyd Clarke, John Hawksworth, Robyn Hawksworth, Belinda 
Irwin, Paul Lang. 
 
A very informative presentation was given by the RFS on the Myola 
Community Protection Plan. The computer, projector, screen and soft-
ware have been purchased.  
General Business 
Art Show: Held and went very well. Thank you Roslyn Chatham and all 
the other helpers. 
Newsletter: Thank you to Dave Lawther for printing the newsletter and 
to Susan Mohr for putting the newsletter together. 
Aquaculture: There was a general discussion about the project, the drop 
in sessions and a reminder about the close by date for submissions to  
Department of Planning. CBPA putting in a submission and people  
encouraged to put in a submission prior to the closing date. The petition 
was also going well and being received by NSW Department of Primary 
Industries. Thank you to Craig for sending out a media release. 
DA13/1500 Griffin St: An update was provided. At this stage Council 
are still considering the application. Council is going back to the  
applicant re bushfire setbacks. It is not expected that Council will be  
considering the application until January, February 2013. CBPA will 
continue to monitor the status of the DA and advise. 
Callala Beach to Myola Shared Pathway: All going well. Council have 
applied for a Roads and Maritime Services Grant to assist with the path-
way. This was a last minute application as there were unspent RMS grant 
funds and the funds were to be reallocated. Greg indicated that he had a 
meeting with Marc Poulton of Council and he indicated there was 
$25,000 for the project. CBPA has applied for three grant applications for 
the project.Great fundraising for the project. 
Sand removed from the Bay? There was a question whether anyone 
knew about sand being removed from the bay. The general consensus 
seemed to be that people were not aware of sand being removed from the 
Bay.        Meeting closed 4.06pm 
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Advertise 
Here 

Contact  
CBPA 

Secretary  
For  

Details  
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BUSINESS IN PROFILE 

 By the Beach Cafe 
 
Hungry anyone...well I know a 
place where the milkshakes and 
burgers are yummy... but there is a 
whole lot more on the menu. 
 
Pat Stih had been a valuable staff 
member of the Callala Beach 
R.S.L for seven years, she then 
decided she needed a change of 
scenery and just  three years ago 
she purchased the local café with her daughter Brook...and as they say the 
rest is history… 
 
Pat and Brook have worked hard to build the business with excellent service 
and excellent food. The menu is growing all the time. Did you know you can 
now get homemade potato bake and fried rice on Fridays—maybe you fancy 
a roast chicken as well? 
 
Did you know they have catered for the RSL Sub branch Christmas Party 
and a local wedding...so are you having a party and just want to enjoy your-
self, why not let By the Beach Cafe do the Catering...just pop in and have a 

chat to the them about how they can 
cater for your event. 
 
Pat and Brook are community  
focused and have assisted the Callala 
Beach Progress Association with 
many of our fundraising events. 
They both love the area, love the 
beach and enjoy seeing the  
community improve. 
 
So next time your tummy starts to 

rumble call in and say hi and grab a great feed... 
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Culburra Slimmers 
 

Need a little help to lose weight? 
An understanding and friendly 

group meet weekly and provide en-
couragement to lose weight 

Where: The Community Health 
Centre, Prince Edward Avenue, 

Culburra Beach 
When: Thursday Mornings 

Time:    9-15 am to 10 -30am 
(Approximately) 

Fees: $2.00 per visit to cover  
expenses 

There is no joining fee 
 

For further information 
Telephone 4447 4484 or 44475273 

      
Dr John C Wright BVSc 
Callala Veterinary 

Surgery  
22 Emmett St  
Callala Bay 

 1.00pm-3.00pm weekdays      
Culburra Veterinary 

Clinic 
7 Weston Street Culburra Beach 

9.00–11.00am weekdays 
4.00-6.00 pm Mon Tues Thurs 
4.00– 5.00pm Wed Fri 
10.00am – 12.00 noon Sat 

 
Please phone 4447 3851 for 

 appointments, inquiries or after hours 
calls  
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NAVY REVIEW – JERVIS BAY  
       Sheila Shipton 

 
Jervis Bay beaches sure gave visitors a wonderful week of perfect weather. 
I was here for the week with the family, 2 granddaughters with their  
children (my 4 great grandchildren) all under 6; they had so much fun on 
Callala beach.  
 
Every morning they came back from the beach with the news that the  
dolphins were there ‘G G’ We saw the first warship come through the 
heads, it is a long way from our beach to the heads, however we took some 
good photos from Callala Beach. Some of the other members of the family 
were camping at Huskisson and were lucky to see 3 warships cruise past, 
turn and go back to Murray’s Beach. 
 
On the ‘Event Day’, 2nd October 2013, I went  around to Hyam’s Beach 
with my granddaughters and their children. This was the closest viewing 
point allowed. Good crowds of folk were moving around. We spent two 
hours in the park, a vantage point, above Hyams Beach, it was beautiful, 
and once again, the cameras were busy.  The   beach and bay looked  
brilliant. 
 
We then moved on to Huskisson, to 
the park in front of the camping area, 
another good vantage spot. We met 
our other family members, and had a 
great afternoon. The highlight was 
when the Navy Helicopter flew past 
with their flag displayed, that was 
fantastic; it was so close to us. It was 
unfortunate that only one tall ship 
visited us, but it did look lovely. 

It was weather that stopped us enjoying 16 more tall ships. The south west-
erly winds created problems and slowed these ships coming up from 
Hobart; they could not enter Jervis Bay easily and had to keep going to be in 
Sydney for the big celebrations on the Saturday, on the Harbour, which was 
wonderful to watch on TV. 



9 

����
 
 



10 

 
 

Photos courtesy of Sheila Shipton 

RAN INTERNATIONAL FLEET REVIEW  

From Page 1  
We all loved Callala from day one and still do. We are now up to the 5th 
generation of family and friends who have shared Callala Beach over 
those 58 years. Many of our overseas friends called it ‘Paradise’. I thank 
the Progress Assoc. for their continued effort and hard work to keep 
Callala Beach on track. Congratulations. I have been a member since the 
beginning when meetings were held on Saturday afternoons. Good luck 
with the cycle pathway from Callala to Myola. 
       Sheila Shipton. 
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Christmas Carols  

Saturday 21 December 
4pm—Callala Bay  
Shopping Centre  

Car Park 
Bring the family, bring a  

picnic, bring a blanket and  
   enjoy.   
Santa Bike Ride 4pm 21st December contact Bill for details on 
44466335. 
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BE BUSH FIRE PREPARED—FROM THE RFS 
 
Bush Fire Risk Management Plans—a comprehensive document that 
maps and describes the level of bush fire risk across an area. The BFRMP 
identifies assets within the community at risk from bush fire, assesses the 
level of risk to those assets and establishes treatment options to deal with 
the risk and who is responsible for carrying out those treatments. The 
BFRMP is used to determine such things as where mechanical clearing or 
hazard reduction burns are conducted, which areas require specialised 
fire protection, and which areas need to be targeted for community edu-
cation. The Shoalhaven BFRMP can be accessed from the RFS website  
http://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/file_system/attachments/State08/
Attachment_20101008_675F9936.pdf or from the SCC Website http://
www.shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au/Environment/Bushfiremanagement.aspx 
 
CPP Maps - The intention of the survival map is to provide individual 
property owners with detailed information to assist in the preparation of a 
bush fire survival plan. The map includes bush fire threat, safety of  
access/egress provisions, early relocation options and shelter contingency 
options in the community.   
 
The Preparation Map-is for land managers, fire agencies and  
community to see details on existing and proposed hazard reduction 
works/ protection measures.  
 
       Continued page 14 
 

The Small Business Geeks 
 
Use a phone more than a computer these days? 
Your customers do. Does your website work on 
it? Need a website that does? 
 
Want a website specifically designed for mobile 
phones and tablets?  Get a 30 day free trial!   
 
 Call on 0432 023 135 or email mobile@thesmallbusinessgeeks.com to  

set up a site today! 
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 Paul Edwards – Builder 

Lic. No.35803C 
Ph:  0405 141 765  or  0411 787 449 

 
¨ Extensions & Alterations 
¨ Decks & Pergolas 
¨ Kitchen & Bathroom Renovations 
¨ Building Maintenance 



14 

Terms used in the preparation Map : Asset Protection Zone is a buffer 
between the bush fire hazard and the asset, an area of highly modified 
fuels that provides a defendable space for both home owners and emer-
gency services. Strategic Fire Advantage Zones provide strategic area 
of fire protection advantage which will reduce the speed and intensity of 
bush fires due to the fuel reduced areas, they enable the protection of  
assets by fire fighters and to aid with containment of wildfires to existing 
management boundaries. SFAZ is only land that is mapped or described 
in the Bush Fire Risk Management Plan. Resident Preparation Zone- 
area which property owners need to carry out maintenance/preparation 
works to provide protection measures to their own assets.  
 

Neighbourhood Safer Places (NSP) is a new concept that has evolved 
out of the tragic Victorian ‘Black Saturday’ bush fires in February 2009. 
A NSP is a place of last resort for people during a bush fire. It can be part 
of your contingency plan, for a time when your Bush Fire Survival Plan 
cannot be implemented or has failed. Information on NSP’s can be found 
at http://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/dsp_content.cfm?cat_id=1785.  
 
NSP’s are constantly being reviewed and updated, you should regularly 
check for any changes. Parkes Crescent Park, Parkes Crescent, Cal-
lala Beach has recently been nominated as an NSP, this has not yet 
been reflected on the website. 

Hazard Reduction Complaints and Works. If you are concerned about 
an area of bush that is adjoining or adjacent to your land you feel is a 
threat to your property, you can make a complaint to the RFS, this can be 
done on line http://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/dsp_content.cfm?cat_id=1032 or 
by contacting the Shoalhaven Fire Control Centre on 4424 4424. 
The RFS may be able to assist you with the environmental approval to 
carry out Hazard Reduction works, contact the Shoalhaven Fire Control 
Centre on 4424 4424 or http://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/dsp_content.cfm?
CAT_ID=517. Information relating to Asset Protection Zones can also be 
found at http://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/dsp_content.cfm?CAT_ID=517 
  
RFS Membership. If you are interested in joining the RFS as a volunteer 
you can contact the Shoalhaven Fire Control Centre on 4424 4424 or find 
more information online http://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/ 
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IGA CALLALA BAY 
IT’S YOUR IGA LOCAL  

 SUPERMARKET  
SUPPORTING OUR COMMUNITY 

     Fully Air-conditioned    
Weekly Specials 

Hours 7.00am – 7pm, 7 Days              
 Tuesday –Seniors Day 5% Discount 

Purchase over $100 and receive 5%  every day   

· Lotteries Agency 

· Meat, Chicken, Fruit &Veg daily 

· Groceries, Continental Deli 

· EFTPOS & ATM  

· Free Home Delivery to Callala, 
Currarong & Myola  

      5/55 Emmett St, Callala Bay 
Phone: 4446 4811 

Fax 4446 4822 

South Coast 
Aerials 

Local TV  
Services 

HONEST ADVICE 
PROMPT FRIENDLY  

SERVICE 
� Installation of TV Aerials 
� Extra Phone Outlets 
� Extra TV Outlets 
� Installation of TVs,DVD,STBs 
� Sales of Set Top Boxes 
� Wall Mount of Plasmas & LCDs 

0434 351351 



16 

 DID YOU KNOW? 
 

Some of roads in Callala Beach are named after early Colonial archi-
tects. Francis Greenway, a convict, was responsible for many of the 
Governor Macquarie era buildings, notably Hyde Park Barracks in 
Sydney.  David Lennox was a bridge building expert and he is respon-
sible for bridges in NSW and Victoria. John Verge designed very 
grand houses and was the architect of the beautiful Elizabeth Bay 
House in Sydney and Camden Park House in Camden.  
 
John Watts, a military architect, designed many military and hospital 
buildings. He was also responsible for the re-design and extension of 
Old Government House in Parramatta. Mortimer Lewis, a public 
buildings specialist, designed the Court Houses in Darlinghurst  
Sydney and  Hartley in the Blue Mountains to name but two. 
 
The origin of the name Roskell is unknown. This road was developed 
later in the history of Callala Beach. The townships original boundary 
was Watts Road and this explains why there are no pathways to the 
beach from Roskell Road. 
 
King George and Queen Mary Streets were named after the monarchs 
on the throne when the land was offered for sale in 1915 in what was 
then the Jervis Bay Township Estate. Sir Henry and Parkes Crescent 
acknowledge the ownership of the land at that time while Centre Street 
marked the half way point in the land holdings of Sir Henry Parkes. 
When the land was sub divided the original town plans marked a 
wharf where the Community Centre stands hence the name Quay 
Road.  
 
Catherine Street in Myola is said to be named after the wife of the 
original landholder John Cartwright. The sub division of Myola com-
menced in 1922 followed by land sales in the 1940s with further sub-
division in the 1950s. Cartwrights Street acknowledges the original 
land owner. Arnott Parade, also named after an early land owner, was 
on the bank of the creek and has long since disappeared. It is now a 
public reserve. 
Source: Callala Beach and Myola (Jervis Bay, NSW) A history 1812-1987. 
By Margaret Holmes 
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All Areas 

Barry’s Carpet 
Cleaning Services 

Also Carpet Laying and Repairs 
 

COMMERCIAL...DOMESTIC 
 

· Powerful Truck 
Mounted Unit 

· Carpet-Lounge Suites 
· Steam Cleaning 
· Fast Drying 
· Water Damage 
· Leather cleaning 
 

Phone: 44465317 or Mobile: 
0412 429 122 

430 Greenwell Point Rd, Brundee 

C a l l a l a  B a y  
H a r d w a r e  &  

N u r s e r y  
· General Hardware 
· Pascol Paints 
· Fishing Tackle & Bait 
· Fishing Licences 
· Plumbing Supplies 
· Shrubs and Seedlings 
· Snorkels and Dive gear 

Agent for Elgas and Reid  
Construction Fasteners 

 
SEVEN DAY TRADER 

Emmett Street, Callala Bay 
Phone: 4446 5734  

ENROL NOWENROL NOW   
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THE  CALLALA BEACH  
VOLUNTEER RURAL FIRE BRIGADE  REPORT     

      Dave Lawther 
 
Over the past couple of months there has been many call outs. These 
range from cars being burnt in the bush and on Forest Road, unat-
tended camp fires upstream of the Myola boat ramp, a small area of 
bush alight also upstream of Myola boat ramp and a pile of dumped 
rubbish on the pipeline track being burnt and causing a small bushfire. 
Luckily the last two incidents mentioned above were during overcast, 
high humidity weather conditions and were easily contained before 
they could develop and cause major fires. The main incident recently 
has been the Wirritin Fire in the Budawang National Park about 35 
kilometres west of Ulladulla.  
 
This fire, which burnt out about 9,300 hectares mainly consisting of 
inaccessible rugged mountain ranges was caused by a lightning strike 
on the Wirritin Range. The remoteness of this location is shown in the 
time it took for our crews to drive to the fireline. Some very long days 
were had with driving time of two and a quarter hours each way and 
then a long difficult day on the fireline. Other brigade members also 
assisted with the refueling and loading of retardant in helicopters and 
fixed wing aircraft at Ulladulla, Albatross and Mongarlowe. The fire 
also spread to the west of the Budawang Range to the containment 
lines near Wog Wog and Charleys Forest Road which runs to the north 
of Mongarlowe near Braidwood.  This fire had the potential to con-
tinue its runs north to the Nerriga area, east to Yadboro and Ulladulla 
and to the Kings Highway in a southerly direction. Due to its remote-
ness it was only brought under control with the help of the rain which 
dumped up to 50 mm on the fireground.  During the early days of this 
fire more lightning strikes started fires on Budawang 
Mountain and further south near Nelligen. These fires 
were also in very rugged and mainly inaccessible 
country and were only brought under control by aircraft 
and helicopters dumping many loads of water and retar-
dant and the use of remote area fire fighting teams who 
either walk to the fires or are inserted by helicopters.    
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Two very successful Community Engagement events were held re-
cently. These were the talks given by Kelwyn White, the Community 
Protection Planning Officer from the RFS Regional Office in Bate-
mans Bay at the last progress meeting and at the CCP Meeting at 
Myola. The CCP Meeting at Myola attracted about 55 people and even 
though the weather was not kind (cold, wet and windy) the meeting 
was a huge success with locals gaining a lot of information regarding 
the impact of fires in the Myola area and  how to develop survival 
plans and property preparedness. Many thanks to the managers of the 
Myola Tourist Park for the use of the sheltered area and facilities for 
this important event. 
 
Holiday time is fast approaching and we are asking all residents and 
visitors to be very careful with fires. Before the rain the country in this 
locality was very dry and all permits were suspended while the Wir-
ritin Fire was in progress. This fire lasted for nearly one month but 
with the arrival of the rain permits are now being issued again. 

 
FAMILY DISCO 

COME ALONG TO OUR 
FUNDRAISING FAMILY 

DISCO   
11th JANUARY 2014 

CALLALA BEACH  
COMMUNITY HALL 

QUAY ROAD CALLALA BEACH 
ENTRY- $10.00  ADULTS 
              - $2.00 CHILDREN 
              - $25.00 FAMILY 
                 5pm-9.30pm 
Tea and Coffee, Egg and Bacon Rolls and Sausage 
Sandwiches available 
Funds raised go towards to the Callala Beach to Myola shared path 

GREAT HOLIDAY 

 ACTIVITY 
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PROGRESS STILL NEEDS YOUR HELP 
 
We are still looking for more residents to join the CBPA. Being a mem-
ber is not a big impost on your time. New members mean new ideas to 
help us promote the welfare of Callala Beach and Myola.  
 
Become an active member of your community, join the Association and 
attend our monthly meetings.  Next Progress Association meeting is  
Monday 9th December 2013 at 7.30pm in the Community Hall.  
  
We always welcome interesting and locally focused articles for our 
Newsletter. Are you a local historian with interesting tid bits about the 
history of the Villages and the surrounding area? Are you a poet and 
would like to see your work in print? Have you got an easy and quick 
recipe that others might like to try? Are you a photographer and would 
like to share your photos with the residents of our villages? If so then 
please submit articles, poems, recipes or photos and we will try to in-
clude as many contributions as possible.  Many thanks to this months 
contributor Sheila Shipton.  
 

 
SHAREWAY PAVERS—HAVE YOU ORDERED YET? 

 
It is still not too late to buy a paver for the Callala Beach to Myola 
shared pathway and see your name recorded in local history. Pavers 
range is sizes and prices and can be engraved with any graphic or text.  
The CBPA is still taking orders, and as previously published, will  
initially be placing a lot buy of 100 pavers to save on expensive freight 
charges.  
 
We have sold 64 pavers now and HMAS ALBATROSS has commis-
sioned a paver to commemorate their historic and important relationship 
with the area. 
 
For an information pack please email: secretary@callalabeach.org.au 
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BAYVIEW PLAZA 
MEATS 

Mon-Fri 7am-5pm 
 Sat 7am-12noon 
Sun 7am-12noon 

 
Shop18 Bayview Plaza Callala Bay 

 
Quality Meat & Smallgoods 

All Sausages made on the premises 
 All Bulk Meat needs catered for 

Hind 1/4s of Beef 
 Sides of Beef, BBQ Packs etc 
 All cut to your requirements 

   
 Phone/Fax: 4446 6544 

CALLALA BEACH 
COMMUNITY HALL 
& TENNIS COURT 

QUAY ROAD 
 

Hall Hire : fees on application 
Phone Kerrie on 

0411787449 
     
    Tennis Court   

Hire:  
   Phone 44465139 

    $8  per hour  
       $25 deposit. 
    Night bookings  
 $9.90 per hour ($11 per hour   
  Holidays) $25 deposit. 

General Inquiries: 44465139 

    
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Lucy Marsterson 
Cert IV RM, AIAS, Member ATMS 

  
MOBILE SERVICE  
SO YOU DON’T HAVE TO 

LEAVE THE COMFORT OF 
YOUR OWN HOME 

 
HEALTH FUND REBATES 

 02 4446 4429  -  0405 506 429  

 

 
 
 
   
 

The Central Shoalhaven Mobile Preschool 
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Therapeutic  
      & Sports  

Massage  
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BUSINESS IN PROFILE 
 

GP JAMES CLEANING SERVICES 
Graham James is a local small 
business success story. Gra-
ham came to Australia in 1982 
and spent time in Sydney and 
the Gold Coast working for 
himself in a variety of jobs. 
These jobs included working 
in the fast industry mostly in 
fast food shops and in a courier 
business.  After moving into 
the cleaning industry in the 
Gold Coast Graham moved to 

the Callala area in 2008 to live with his sister Susanne at Myola. The rest 
as they say is history. 
 
After handing a few cards out Graham was soon given work by Callala 
First National and since then has not looked back. 
 
The business GP James Cleaning Services has now expanded from our 
small community and in five years has grown to cover the South Coast 
including Berry and Kangaroo Valley. Graham now employs four locals 
and he will need more helpers in the coming busy summer season. With 
his busy life Graham enjoys coming home to the quiet of his home in 
Callala Beach and reckons it’s a great community to live in.  
 
When asked what he would like to see to improve the area Graham sees 
the connection to Huskisson as important to the Callala area. His dream 
is a bridge crossing Currambene Creek to bring the communities  
together. 
 
We wish Graham all the best in the future and thank him for advertising 
in this newsletter. So if you need a cleaning job done well you know who 
to contact. 
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COUNCIL MEETING WITH COMMUNITY  
CONSULTATIVE BODIES (CCB) 

 
On 31 October the Council held its CCB meeting. Fiona Phillips was 
the CBPA representative.  
 
A range of Council initiatives, projects and activities were discussed. 
These included: 
 
¨ SCC Restructure and Transformation Program  
¨ SCC LEP and City Wide DCP  
¨ Community Driven Plans 
¨ CCB Action Plan and “Roadmap”  
¨ 2013/14 Major Projects and “Rates” Program including road works 

presently underway in the Council area. 
¨ Alternative Waste Technologies and Community Engagement  
¨ Asset Management and Levels of Service  
¨ Council Amalgamation 
¨ Local Government Week 
¨ Feedback for Council Activities 
¨ Development Application Compliance 
 
For details regarding specific discussions on the agenda items above 
please refer to the Council’s website. 
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 CALLALA BUSHCARE REPORT  
John Hawksworth 

 
Well I’ve got a bit more variety to report this month. Our last session in 
October involved us going back to the foreshore near Benton Sands, the 
very first site we worked when we formed at the beginning of 2005. It 
was extremely encouraging. The Bangalay Sand Forest (an Endangered 
Ecological community), which when we started, had an understory domi-
nated by the introduced weed lantana, now has a diverse mixture of na-
tive plants with just a few weeds for us to deal with. 
 
On 5 November we went back to the new boardwalk to add the final (for 
this phase) 20 metres. We added a few more signs and declared the pro-
ject done and dusted. I checked performance after the recent heavy rains 
and was able to walk with dry feet all the way to the saltmarsh. Previ-
ously I would have had to resort to wellie boots. 
 
On 12 November we took a walk with Jervis Bay National Park staff 
from Red Point Picnic Area to Carama Inlet along Hare Bay. Ostensibly 
we were looking for Sea Spurge regrowth after our previous sweep two 
months earlier. There was encouragingly little but what there was we got, 
also a few Bitou Bush and other weeds. We got really excited to see four 
endangered Pied Oystercatchers too. 
 
On 19 November we came back to Boorawine Creek after a long  
absence, except that Diana has been working there between sessions and 
has done a mighty job. There has been excellent recovery of native vege-
tation since we removed thick stands of Senna (Cassia) five years ago. 
There is enough work in weeding regrowth of senna and ground aspara-
gus though to keep us occupied there probably for our last two working 
sessions of the year (26 Nov and 3 Dec). 
 
Between sessions we’ve cleaned up Sir Henry Crescent Park of litter, 
trimmed back tea-tree from the paths and removed regrowth of ground 
asparagus. Some mysterious agency helped by chain-sawing the larger 
tea-tree trunks that were causing people to duck and removing dead 
branches from the ground. Thanks whoever you are. 
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Then I found that some low-life had cut the fence protecting the Myola 
Foreshore (another strip of endangered Bangalay Sand Forest). Most repair 
work to this fence has been because of trees or limbs falling on it. Only 
once before has it been deliberately breached. Anyway it’s fixed again. 
 
So we come towards the end of our ninth year of operation and intend our 
last session of the year on 10 December to be a breakfast party.  
 
Bob Lindsay is retiring as editor of Callala Bay News after a sterling term 
of office. We thank him for his support of Bushcare over the years. The 
disease is catching and you’ll have a new author for these Bushcare Re-
ports in 2014 as I too am pulling the plug after nine years as Bushcare Co-
ordinator. Thank you all for your support. 
 
Callala Bushcare Group’s regular work sessions are every Tuesday 
(weather permitting) at 8am for a two-hour working session in one of our 
local reserves or patches of bushland. Venue and activities vary from week 
to week. New volunteers are always welcome. Training and equipment are 
provided. To receive information on our future activities give me a phone 
call on 44464793 or drop me an email rjhawksworth@hotmail.com. 
 

 
PERMITS ARE NOW REQUIRED 
Permits are now required until the end of March 2014 for all fires in the 
open. Residents planning to light fires in the open are required to notify 
neighbours 24 hours before burning.  Permits are available by contacting 
the Permit Issuing Officer on 44465728 or 44465455 (Myola area). It is 
advisable to have water available, the size of pile to be no bigger than 1.5 
metres across and a responsible person must remain with the fire at all 
times until it is extinguished.  If water is not available then an alternative 
method of extinguishing the fire must be available. This could be a tractor, 
loader or handtools to make a fire break to prevent the fire from spreading. 
Also burning small piles and feeding the small pile from the larger pile is a 
safe way of conducting a pile burn. Courtesy must be considered for your 
neighbours. Please do not smoke them out as it quite often results in a 
phone call to the brigade to come and extinguish the fire.  New members 
are always welcome. Please contact Captain Dave Lawther on 44465728.   

Please report all fires to 000 



26 

JESUS… CONVENIENTLY IGNORED? 
This Christmas will you ignore Jesus? 

When it comes to truth sometimes it is so 
amazing, so perplexing, or so shocking 
that we want to ignore it, to brush it aside, 
or to believe it is not there, so we don’t 
have to deal with it and have it affect our 
lives. 

It happens all around the place and with 
all sorts of people. When the truth about 
the holocaust came out people couldn’t 
believe it, they didn’t want to believe it, and they wanted to ignore it 
as if it didn’t happen because it was so shocking – how could people 
do this to others? 

Sometimes others hide the truth to avoid the damage it could bring – 
governments, churches, businesses, and yes, even as individuals, we 
have all had a turn at that. 

But can we just ignore the truth? 

There is a huge push for rational, scientific thinking from the New 
Atheism movement (people like Richard Dawkins and Lawrence 
Krauss), but often there is a neglect of rational thought when it comes 
to historical evidence. You see, historically the rational thinkers (like 
Descartes) would take all the evidence available and try to understand 
the universe, but it appears that the New Atheists base all their phi-
losophical thought upon science alone. This seems to me to neglect the 
integration of all the evidence that is available to us, particularly the 
historical evidence. 

The New Atheist will say that faith is to believe in something that 
there is no evidence for. However, this has never been the definition of 
faith. Christians, me included, don’t just base our faith on wishful 
thinking. Jesus walked the earth and believers and non-believers alike 
wrote about his life and the impact he had on society. The Apostle 
John understands that he is giving evidence for Jesus. He writes, 
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Jesus performed many other signs in the presence of his 
disciples, which are not recorded in this book. But these 
are written that you may believe that Jesus is the Messiah, 
the Son of God, and that by believing you may have life in 
his name. 

So we can’t just ignore Jesus as if he didn’t exist. 

Interestingly, the New Atheist will describe faith as not based on evi-
dence, and then go on to believe the evidence that science brings. That 
is, to base their faith on evidence. Ironic isn’t it? 

But there is a reason why it is convenient to ignore Jesus. 

If Jesus is who he says he is, the King and Saviour of the world, then 
this places demands upon us. It means that we will be held accountable 
for how we respond to Jesus, and it means we will be held accountable 
for how we live the life that God has given us. This is a scary thought. 
There are things that we are all ashamed of as individuals and as a com-
munity as a community (just look at how we are treating refugee moth-
ers and babies). So, if there is a God who will hold us accountable for 
those things then we ought to fear. 

So what do we do? 

Option 1: Ignore Jesus. More and more people are doing ignoring him, 
saying, “There is no god.” This then frees them from all accountability 
and allows them to live however they like. There is a problem with this 
though, and the question could be put like this, “If there is no god that is 
going to hold us accountable, then why in this evolved world, do we 
have this undergirding need for morality and accountability?”  

���������	��
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Robyn Hannan is cooking the most amazing Christmas 
Cakes.....have you got your order in yet... not long to go 
until Christmas. Robyn is donating $10 from every cake 

sold to the cycle/pathway.  
 

To place an order call Robyn on 4446-4337. 
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 PHOTO EXPRESS 
at 

Callala Bay 
 Hardware & Nursery 
Shop 5, Emmett Street 

25c Digital 
Photo Prints 

Mugs, Bags, Mouse Pads, 
Drink Coasters, Stubby Hold-
ers, Flip Books, Photo CDs, 
Calendars and enlargements 

also available 
Kiosk usage fee per order $2.99 
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~ Creative Ideas ~ 
 

• New and Existing Gardens 
• Retaining Walls Rockeries 
• Decks - Odd Jobs 
• Irrigation - Ponds 
• Turf Laying -  Paving 
• Pruning Tree •Trimming 

 
CHRISTOPHER KERR 

0421 211 274 
AH:4447 3973 

9 Orontes St, Orient Point 

��
������

Art ClassesArt Classes  
Classes in: 
· Oil painting 
· Acrylics 
· Watercolours 
· Pastels   �  Dimensional Work 
· Drawing  �  Wood etching 
· Clay Sculpture  
At: THE GALLERY 15 Callala Beach Rd,    
        Callala Beach 
Adults:  
Tuesdays 10am-12 noon and  
Wednesdays 10-12 and 1-3pm 
Children : Tuesday 4-6 pm and 
Wednesday 4-6pm 
Bookings taken for school holiday 
workshops. Paintings for sale are on display 
at THE GALLERY. Phone Roslyn 
44465770 for class bookings or email   
Roslyn.chatham@bigpond.com or visit  
http://www.artclassesnowra.com 

CALLALA 
BAY POST  

OFFICE 
 

BAYVIEW PLAZA 
19/55 EMMETT STREET 

CALLALA BAY 
PH: 4446 6356   FAX:4446 4063  

�

POST OFFICE HOURS 
 MONDAY-FRIDAY     SATURDAY 
       9.00AM-5.00PM          9.00AM -12.00 NOON 
 

ALL POST OFFICE NEEDS: 
BILL PAYMENTS - POST OFFICE BOXES 

- FAXING - MOBILE PHONES/PHONE 
CREDIT- BANKING - GIFTS & CARDS - 

STATIONARY - REDIRECTIONS 
 

CLOSED Saturdays from the 3/8/13 till 2/11/13  
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We might want to live however we like, but as soon as something 
goes wrong we are crying out for justice. Where does this come 
from? 

Option 2: Be on good terms with God. The only other reasonable op-
tion is to work out how we can be right with God. This is precisely 
the point where Jesus fits so perfectly. We can’t do anything to make 
ourselves right with our God, who will hold us accountable, but God 
can make us right, and he does so through Jesus.  

At Christmas we remember that God takes on human flesh to become 
one of us so that we can know him. That is, Jesus, who is fully God 
and fully man, is born into his world to save it. The fear of being held 
accountable by God is taken away because Jesus wins forgiveness for 
us in his death and resurrection. Those who trust in Jesus, are no 
longer sinners in fear of punishment, but in God’s eyes, are his dearly 
loved children. 

This Christmas, don’t conveniently ignore Jesus, but seek to under-
stand what he has done for you. Meet with other Christians, read the 
Bible, and ask all the questions you need to understand who Jesus is. 

Paul McPhail.  

If you would like to ask questions or make comments, please email 
me,  I  would  love  to  hear  your 
thoughts.culburra.anglican@gmail.com.  

 

All Welcome. 

***** 

Regular Services 

Callala Anglican Sunday Service with Kids Church @10am 

All Welcome. 

 

Kids Club 

3-4:30pm Thursdays Term Time at Callala Anglican 
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DA SUBMITTED FOR CALLALA BEACH  
AND MYOLA 

As of the 24th November the following DAs have been submitted to 
Council (since 20 October 2013) 
 
Application No  Date Lodged Address  
DS13/1386  22/10/13 9 Quay Rd, Callala Beach 
DS13/1397  29/10/13 52 Greenway Rd, Callala Beach 
DA13/2195  31/10/13 197 Callala Beach Rd, Callala Beach 
DS13/1421  07/11/13 11 Centre St, Callala Beach 
DA13/2230  08/11/13 20 Hazelwood Rise, Callala Beach 
DS13/1422  11/11/13 2 Centre St, Callala Beach 
CD13/1349  18/11/13 36 King George St, Callala Beach 
   

 
SHOALHAVEN MOBILE LIBRARY SCHEDULE  

Callala Beach Store 11.00 am – 11.30 am  Dec 18th 
 
 

RECIPE OF THE MONTH 
Mussels ala Italian 
1kg bag of bearded mussels—washed 
3 cloves garlic—crushed 
1 jar passata (approx 700ml)  
Olive oil 
Salt and Pepper to taste 
 
In a large saucepan heat oil and gently fry off 
garlic. Add passata, stir then add mussels and salt and pepper to taste. 
Cook on simmer until mussels have opened. Approx 5—8 minutes. Dis-
card any mussels that have not opened.  
 
Serve with crusty bread. Serves two as a light lunch or supper. 
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 USEFUL CONTACTS 
 
Callala Beach Progress Association 
PO Box 2 Callala Bay NSW 2540 
President:  Greg Westlake 48 Catherine Street, Myola 4446 5533 
Treasurer:  Fiona Smith 72 Roskell Road, Callala Beach 4446 6007 
Secretary:  Fiona Phillips  
                  secretary@callalabeach.org.au 
Editor:       Greg Westlake 48 Catherine Street, Myola 4446 5533 
                  myolagreg@live.com.au 
 
Shoalhaven City Council 
PO Box 42 Nowra NSW 2541 
4429 3111 council@shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au 
 
NSW Police Service 
Prince Edward Avenue, Culburra Beach 4421 9691 
(if unattended this will divert to Nowra Police 4421 9699) 
Police Assistance Line 131 444 
Crime Stoppers 1800 333 000 
Life Threatening Situations 000 
______________________________________________________ 
Callala Beach Progress Association Membership Application 
Membership is open to all residents of, and to all people who pay rates on  
properties in, Callala Beach or Myola and to others having an active interest in 
the area. Members are encouraged to attend our monthly meetings at 7.30pm on 
the second Monday of each month (except January). Alternatively members’ 
views can be sent to one of the office bearers listed above.  Applications/
Renewals should be sent to The Treasurer PO Box 2 Callala Bay 2540. If a  
receipt is required a stamped self-addressed envelope should be provided. 
Name(s) : 
 
Address for delivery of Newsletter: 
(or email address for download advice) 
 
Callala Beach or Myola address:  
 
Fee enclosed : $12 for postal delivery (no concessions) 
                        $5 per household for hand delivery to Callala/Myola or email 
                        $4 per household pensioner concession hand delivery or email 
Cheques payable to Callala Beach Progress Association Inc.  
OR direct deposit to IMB BSB 641-800 account 009 132 476 
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CALLALA BEACH PROGRESS ASSOCIATION  
The next Progress Association meeting will be held on Monday 9th De-
cember 2013 at 7pm in the Community Hall at the corner of Quay Road 
and Centre Street, Callala Beach. This will be the last meeting until Feb-
ruary 2014. Meetings are open to non-members as well as members. New 
members are always welcome.  
 
Annual fees are $5 per family ($4 per family if one member is a  
pensioner) and this includes free home delivery of Callala Beach News 
each month within the Callala - Myola area. Membership with postal  
delivery of Callala Beach News is $12 (no concessions).  
2013 membership fees are now overdue.  
 

INTERNET ACCESS TO NEWSLETTER 
The website is up and running in its new and improved form. The news-
letter is available for viewing on the site. We also email out a copy of the 
newsletter for those on our email list.  
Email myolagreg@live.com.au to join this service. If you want to rely on 
this service and save trees by managing without a hard copy just say so.  

EDITORIAL POLICY 
Responsibility for any unsigned articles in this Newsletter is taken by the 
Editor, Greg Westlake, 48 Catherine Street, Myola. 
Opinions expressed in such articles are generally in line with positions 
taken over time by the Callala Beach Progress Association but have not 
expressly been authorised by the Association. If the Association has a 
specific view contrary to an article this will be made clear. 
 

WHAT’S ON AT THE CALLALA BEACH  
COMMUNITY HALL 

 

Monday  7.30pm Progress meeting every second Monday of month 
     7.30pm Facilities Committee every 3rd Monday of month 
Tuesday 9am – 3pm Mobile Preschool 
     6-7pm Belly Dancing - Beginners 
     7-8pm Belly Dancing –Intermediate 
Wednesday  9am – 3pm Mobile Preschool 
Thursday   10am -12noon Callala Playgroups 
 


